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04 March 2024 
 

Dear Baroness Lister 
 
SAFETY OF RWANDA (ASYLUM AND IMMIGRATION) BILL: HOUSE OF LORDS 
COMMITTEE STAGE 
 
I am writing to follow up on the debate in the Lords on day two of Committee (Official Report, 14 

February, column 330) regarding Northern Ireland. 

 

You asked for an explanation as to why more faith should be put in the Government’s 

interpretation of the implications of the Bill for the Belfast/Good Friday Agreement       than those 

of both official and unofficial human rights watchdogs in Northern Ireland. 

 

As I stated at the despatch box, the Government’s position is clear.  The Bill’s provisions relate to 

administrative matters of asylum procedure and has been drafted to remain within our 

international obligations.      

 

I should be very clear that the Government is unshakable in its commitment to the Belfast (Good 

Friday) Agreement. The Bill does not undermine this commitment, and is consistent with the 

provisions of the Rights, Safeguards and Opportunity chapter of that Agreement – to which some 

discussion on the floor of the House has related... The Government considers this to be the case 

because those rights seek to address longstanding and specific issues relating to Northern 

Ireland’s past. They do not extend to administrative matters of asylum procedure as provided for 

in the Bill.      

 

I can also confirm, for clarity, that the Safety of Rwanda Bill’s online fact sheet has been updated 

to reflect the Government position on these matters for clarity Safety of Rwanda (Asylum and 

Immigration) Bill: factsheet - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk).   

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fthe-safety-of-rwanda-asylum-and-immigration-bill-factsheets%2Fsafety-of-rwanda-asylum-and-immigration-bill-factsheet-accessible%23frequently-asked-questions&data=05%7C02%7CSarah.Welch8%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7C78c3e16cf3974f90d2b108dc31f3e2d0%7Cf24d93ecb2914192a08af182245945c2%7C0%7C0%7C638440170760561503%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wsNAf4R4XLxvRk1jJ3aDpkiRcO5qOtxJKzIjBsyPyvw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fthe-safety-of-rwanda-asylum-and-immigration-bill-factsheets%2Fsafety-of-rwanda-asylum-and-immigration-bill-factsheet-accessible%23frequently-asked-questions&data=05%7C02%7CSarah.Welch8%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7C78c3e16cf3974f90d2b108dc31f3e2d0%7Cf24d93ecb2914192a08af182245945c2%7C0%7C0%7C638440170760561503%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wsNAf4R4XLxvRk1jJ3aDpkiRcO5qOtxJKzIjBsyPyvw%3D&reserved=0
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I am copying this letter to Lord Scriven, Lord Kirkhope of Harrogate, Viscount Hailsham, The 

Lord Bishop of Chelmsford, Lord Carlile of Berriew, Baroness Chakrabarti, Baroness Kennedy of 

The Shaws, Baroness Bennett of Manor Castle,  Lord Deben,  Lord Dodds, The Lord Bishop of 

St Edmundsbury and Ipswich,  Lord Kerr of Kinlochard, Lord German, Lord Blunkett, Baroness 

Lawlor, Lord Anderson of Ipswich, Lord Tugendhat, Lord Kirkhope of Harrogate, Lord Murray of 

Blidworth, Lord Ponsonby of Shulbrede. 

 

I will also place a copy of this letter in the library of the House. 

 
 
 
 
 
I  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

RT HON LORD STEWART OF DIRLETON KC 


